January 2023

CLC Newsletter

"Gathered in the love of God, we connect and serve."



Inside...

- Page 2 Pastor Short's Message
- Page 3 Pastor Massa's Message
- Page 4 Worship, Music & Arts
- Page 5 Child Care Center News
- Page 6 Lutheran Campus Center
- Page 7 Get Involved
- Page 8 Community
- Page 9 Events
- Page 10 Church Calendar
- Page 11 Council Report
- Page 12 Council Report Continued
- Page 13 Financial Report



Rev. Michael Short

A Message from our Directing Pastor

Sisters and Brothers in Christ,

I give thanks to God for you and for all the work we have accomplished this year together. Like many of you, the turning of the calendar brings some nostalgia as I look back at what took place this year even as I look forward with anticipation for the year that is to come.

As I reflected on all that was accomplished in 2023, I realized this is also the end of 5 years as your Directing Pastor. It is hard to believe much we have come through in those 5 years. I will reflect more on my years with you in my annual report, because 2023 has had a number of accomplishments on its own.

Two things I want to lift up which we achieved this year. The first is how grateful I am for the ongoing support and response to the youth activities we offer our families here at Central. The second is the calling of Pr. Kristen as our Associate Pastor.

Last July, we took 22 youth and adults on a mission trip to serve the people of Alabama, which is a far cry from having no response or interest in a mission trip in 2019. Since then the youth and their families have embraced opportunities to serve others in the name of Jesus. I also give thanks for all of our members who continue to support the youth of Central at fundraisers so they can attend these events.

With the calling of Pr. Kristen this summer you were able to achieve a goal many of you had from the moment I was called. You as a church understood there was and continues to be a need to focus on the youth and families of the community. We have accomplished much over the years but the addition of Pr. Kristen will only enhance our ability to serve this vital group of people both in and outside of Central.

As the calendar turns over to a new year so does the focus on another issue that has lingered since my arrival. We have a wonderful organ which was installed almost 30 years ago. Like everything, it needs to be maintained and modernized as time goes by. We have contracted with a company to refurbish and renew our organ so it will remain the premier instrument in the community. You can read more in Eric's article in this newsletter.

So I give thanks to God for each of you because we could not have accomplished all we were able to achieve without your commitment, your support or your encouragement. 2024 will bring with it new opportunities as we seek to continue to proclaim the Good News of Jesus and to shine the light of Christ in Winona and the surrounding community.

As we prepare for our annual meeting in February, we will offer a conversation about the mission and ministries of Central on Jan. 14th between services. Come and vision with us as we look forward to how we will continue to gather in this space only to be sent out to serve others with the love of God we ourselves have already received.

Peace,

Pr. Michael



Rev. Kristen Massa

A Message from our Associate Pastor

Grace and Peace to you Central Lutheran,

The first semester in my seminary experience was brutally hard. I had just left teaching, and was now a mom of two little ones rejoining the college life at the age of 30-something. Re-learning how to write academically and think theologically was harder than I imagined it would be. One of the biggest things that stuck with me my first semester of seminary was not how to skim articles and books in the midst of hundreds of pages of assigned readings, or how to footnote and reference papers I wrote. It was verse from the Gospel of Mark, that was discussed at length in my "Gospel of Mark" class that first semester of seminary.

In chapter 14 of the Gospel of Mark, the 32 verse, finds Jesus going to Gethsemane. He was "deeply grieved, even to death" and asked his disciples, his most beloved friends and followers to stay there and keep awake while he walked a little bit aways to pray to his Father. The disciples, proving their human weakness, fell asleep during the night while Jesus prayed. In the moment of Jesus' desperation, they simply fell asleep. I found this to be such a great reminder of how even the strongest of us is still human and it's so easy to fall asleep to each others and the worlds pain and suffering. During seminary, I kept coming back to the idea of staying awake for each other.

In the lectionary the past few weeks, this idea of "staying awake" has come up time and time again. But, what does it mean to stay awake? Sure, Peter, James and John could have simply not fallen asleep while Jesus was praying, but what would they have done? What would it have meant to stay awake more than just physically keeping their eyes open? Would the disciples have prayed while Jesus prayed? Maybe, they have looked upon Jesus with empathy when he was so deeply grieved, asking how they could help him.

I liken this passage to what we can do in our own world. When someone is in the hardest and lowest points of their lives, what do we do? What's our physical and emotional response? Do we fall asleep to those hurting in our lives? I once was talking to an unhoused person and asked them "What do you want people to do when they see you on the street corner holding a sign but have nothing to give?". They responded, "I want to be seen. I want someone to acknowledge my presence in the world, to let me know that I am a whole person. If they want to add a smile to that, I would love it". People want to be seen. People want to know that their pain and suffering isn't invisible, isn't fallen asleep on.

Sometimes staying awake for others is just seeing them. Sometimes it's sitting with them, even in uncomfortable silence. Sometimes staying awake for others and the worlds hurt and pain is praying with them or for them. As we start this new year off, let us think about what staying awake looks like in our own lives and in the life of the church. Let us stay awake and be the light for others.

Blessings on your New Year,

Pastor Kristen Massa



A. Eric Heukeshoven

A Message from our Worship, Music & Arts Director

Praise God in his sanctuary ...

Psalm 150:1

2024 – Celebrating 30 years with our Hendrickson Pipe Organ

On November 12, 1994, Central welcomed Ruth Tweeten, then professor of organ at the University of Wisconsin/Green Bay to perform the Inaugural Recital on our amazing Hendrickson Pipe Organ. As this magnificent instrument enters its third decade, let's look back at the organ's history and exciting future.

Notes from the Inaugural Recital Program

"The new pipe organ in Central Lutheran Church of Winona was built by the Hendrickson Organ Company of St. Peter, Minnesota. The organ is housed in a case of red oak, stained to match the furniture of the church interior. All of the oak was grown in Minnesota and Wisconsin. After sawing, the oak was dried for 3 years in the Hendrickson warehouse and kiln. All of the sawing and milling of the wood was done in the shop.

The 190 pipes of the organ are made from Tin, Lead, Zinc, Oak, Aluminum and Mahogany. These were made in St. Peter, Minnesota; Zeist, Holland; Freiberg, Germany and Rapid City, South Dakota. The sound of the pipes was regulated and tuned in the church after voicing in the Hendrickson shop. The organ is supported on a steel frame, welded and bolted together and then shimmed up level.



Photo from 1994 program

The organ weighs about 7 tons.

The decorative pipe shades which fil the space above the pipes symbolize water in its various forms. Rain, to river, to baptism. The shades were designed by Charles Hendrickson and carved in the shop."

What's in store for '24?

As reported in the October 2023 newsletter, our Church Council has approved a contract with Grandall & Engen to renovate and refurbish the organ. While this work will not begin until 2027 at the earliest, we are planning to invite area organists to preform short recitals throughout the year in celebration of 30 years of praising God through music.

Everyone who plays this instrument will tell you the same thing, "It's a marvelous beast!" Blessings, always.

A. Eric Heukeshoven





January Center News

Mission: Provide the building blocks of child care by creating learning opportunities infused with faith while supporting the whole family

Looking forward to 2024 and the memories we make along the way!



Our CLC CCC
Team is ready for
2024 and
working together
to make the year
one to
remember. The
new year offers
new ideas,
strategies, and
initiatives. Join
us on living up to
serving joyfully!

Together we are always better!

Butter Braids Fundraiser



Jan. 15-29th

Butter Braid

Sales are happening soon! The center is looking forward to breaking the \$4000 record of 2022! Please consider purchasing a Butter Braid or several! We are raising funds to purchase new equipment for classrooms.

Help us break last years record by purchasing yours in the church office.

Thank you for supporting your Child Care Center!

Making Memories with our youngest community members!





Questions, please contact us... childcarecenter@centrallutheranchurch.org Working together. Living through faith. Taking action in our world.



On the Thursday night before Final Exams for WSU, we had a Homework/Movie & Dinner night at the LCC. Students could study, visit, or take a break and watch a movie. No matter what they chose, they'd get a hot meal-- a homemade tortellini soup with garlic bread, and chewy, delicious chocolate cookies, (made by my daughter!) To my surprise, two new students joined us that night. When I asked how they'd heard about the LCC, one said she'd been meaning to come, since her mom kept encouraging her to check us out. She'd followed our online platforms, like Instagram and Facebook for a while. The other student joked, "I'm her emotional support animal, so I go where she goes." One happened to be a vegetarian and was delighted that she could eat the meal provided.

A few days later, the students returned for dinner and worship. Afterwards, one said, "I know I've only been here twice, but I love it here. I'm so glad I found this place. I think I'm gonna cry! Can I have a hug?" Her friend, self-proclaimed "emotional support animal" said she really liked it, too. She doesn't usually feel comfortable in religious spaces, as she didn't grow up around that, but she felt at ease here at the LCC.

The next day, they returned for breakfast. (We have continued our tradition of providing breakfast foods for students, faculty, and staff during Finals Week, thanks to all of your support!) One admitted she pulled an all-nighter. They pulled up to the island counter in our kitchen and started eating pancakes as they came off the griddle...followed by clementines and apples and juice boxes. When I shared this with a colleague, he said, "I love college students. And, what a beautiful way to show them care and love during a stressful time-- by letting them fill their bellies with pancakes after staying up all night."

Later that day, other students came in, bringing along friends who also hadn't been to the LCC before. They, too, ate pancakes and fruit and took Advent care kits filled with candles, hot cocoa, tea, chocolates, devotionals, and prayer squares. One friend said she'd been meaning to come, too, after her home pastor told her about the LCC. "I want to come next semester," to which I replied, "You're welcome anytime."

And, it's true. For the students. For the professors who also wandered in and received clementine's and pancakes and encouraging words. For the barista who borrowed a book of poetry by Mary Oliver. For the owner of the coffee shop next door, and the community members who find a welcoming space for meetings, cups of coffee, and a space to work away from home. And for you.

As the Christ child welcomed us, we get to extend that love and hope to all those who wander and wonder. For the first time, or hundredth time. Thank you, dear ones, for making all of this possible.

Peace to you, Pastor Corrine

Get Involved

WELCA Candlelight Epiphany Tea

You are invited to the WELCA Candlelight Epiphany Tea on Sunday, January 7th, from 4:00 to 5:30 in Grace Hall. Everyone is welcome—men, women and children. There will be no formal program. We are keeping it simple with church china, candlelight, soft music, and time to chat. Rumor has it that Janet and Eric Heukeshoven will provide lovely music for us. There will be lots of tasty treats, both savory and sweet. Let's take an hour or so to relax, and visit in the warm glow of candlelight. There will be no cost of admission. You are guests of WELCA. The doors will open at 3:30. There will be open seating. Reservations are only needed if you're bringing guests and would like to reserve a table for five to eight people. Please call Gloria Freiheit at (507) 450–5132, or Denise Bernatz at (507)459-2969 for reservations, or if you would like to volunteer to help put the "special" in this special event. This is the "volunteer gig" for you to do things like setting tables, making fancy tea sandwiches, breads, cookies, candies, dipped strawberries... You get the idea! Please call.

Chili Lunch- Sunday January 14th, 11:30 to 1:30

The Winona Immigration Network (WIN), will host a Chili Lunch on Sunday, January 14th, from 11:30 to 1:30 in Grace Hall. We will serve a meat and a vegetarian chili, along with corn bread and dessert. You may eat in or carry out. A free will offering will be accepted to benefit WIN. We hope to see you there!

Family Serve Sundays!

Starting January 14th, we are encouraging our youngest members to serve and participate in Sunday worship on the second Sunday of the month. Families, students, and children can serve through scripture reading, ushering, communion serving, and altar guild. The children and youth are the future of the church so let us, adults, walk alongside them and give them an opportunity to serve. If you'd like to sign up your children, or students- sign up yourself, please visit the online volunteer sign -up on the CLC website! We are SO excited to see our youngest members serve in church! Please note, that there will be trained volunteers to walk alongside of you if this is your first time.

Blood Drive January 11, 2024

Central Lutheran Church will host a Red Cross Blood Drive on Thursday, January 11th from 12 until 6 pm. The demand for whole blood products continues to exceed the supply. If you are a potential donor, please make the commitment to make a difference for those in need. Donors must pre-register for an appointment at https://www. Redcrossblood.org/give. You might also consider supporting the Red Cross by volunteering in the post donation canteen or provide treats for those who have given blood. Please contact the church if you would like to be part of this Central Lutheran Church ministry to the community.



WELCA Annual Meeting

You are invited to the WELCA meeting January 28th, 9:30-10:15 in Grace Hall. We will give a summary report of our 2023 projects and give a brief outline of what we have planned for 2024.

Community

FEAST

Welcome to a New Year with the FEAST! The fall has been filled with well attended meals from all walks of life in our community. Please join us if you haven't yet.

We are in the time of year when many volunteers have headed for warmer climates. The FEAST is in serious need of cooks for the next several months. We ask that all of Central give some thought to trying to be a cook-just one try. You have menu support, groceries are provided for you, and there is support for questions and concerns. The FEAST ministry cannot sustain itself without our members coming forward, so please consider a try as a cook. Call Pam Davick at 507-459-2806 and say YES to being a cook.

Take note of the people signed up to cook- they are busy with many things at Central, and still they make time to cook. You can too!

Meals for January:

January 3: No FÉAST

January 10:: cook-Peggy Twait-Turkey Supreme, carrots, salad, bread, dessert

January 17: cooks-Karen Jacobsen and friends-Mystery meal, watch the Central Currents

January 24: cooks: Church Council-Chili, corn bread, dessert

January 31: Joe Palubicki-To be determined, watch the Central Current

Let the Games Begin!

Join friends and meet new ones as we enjoy playing cards, board games, puzzles, etc. in Grace Hall on Friday, January 12th, beginning at 1:00 pm, Bring your favorite game (if you'd like) and a snack to share. Games will be your choice to play and/or teach and is open to all adults. If you need a ride to Central please contact the church 507.452.5156 by Thursday the 11th before 4:30 pm.



You Are Generous People

Thank you everyone, for your generous support of the Craft Sale, Bake Sale and Lunch! The proceeds from the craft sales amounted to \$1,464 which allows them to donate \$488 to the Lutheran Campus Center, the Winona Food Shelf, and the Winona Warming Center. The Bake Sale proceeds of \$2,674.68 were also divided between three causes. We will give \$300 to Knitted Knockers, \$1,187.43 to the Winona Immigration Network (WIN) and \$1,187.43 to the Emergency Assistance Fund at Central Lutheran. The free will offering at the Lunch totaled \$330.60 which will be donated to the Winona Food Shelf. We are grateful to all who donated crafts and baked goods, those who made rosettes, krumkake and fattigman, as well as those who purchased items and donated toward the lunch. You are generous people and we are ever so grateful!

CLC Socials

The next CLC Socials event will be Saturday February 3, 7:30 pm at the Viterbo University Fine Arts Center Main Theatre. The performance is "Celebrate the music of Neil Diamond" by Matt Vee & The Killer Vees. We'll plan on dinner prior to the event. Meet in the church parking lot around 3:30 PM. Only 10 tickets have been purchased so mark your calendar and make your purchase with Shayna in the church office. The cost of tickets is \$45 per ticket and dinner is at your own expense. Details for a dinner location will follow depending on interest.

Events

Central's Collection Drive: Winona Humane Society

Central Lutheran is excited to announce year 2 of our Collection Drive! This drive will last the entire month of January. The Humane Society has a large need for both cats and dogs. Items for cats: Purina One (all varieties), cat toys, new small litter boxes, Fancy Feast canned food, and many other items. For dogs: Peanut Butter, Purina One— Salmon, Lamb & Rice, and Chicken & Rice, durable large toys. Monetary donations will also help with keeping the facility clean and for emergency medical situations that arise with the animals. If you have items you want to donate but do not see them listed above call Shayna 507.452.5156 to see if the item can be used by the Humane Society. There will be a drop off box by Shayna's desk for all donations. Thank you for your participation and for all you do to help the animals in our community during these cold winter months.



DATE	USHER 8:30	USHER 10:30	ALTAR GUILD 8:30	ALTAR GUILD 10:30	COMMUNION ASSISTANT 8:30	COMMUNION ASSISTANT 10:30
Sunday, 01/07/24	Tim Ambuhl Paul Berhow Brian Nisbit Chris Nisbit	Tim Laib Dan Blasko Kathy Blasko Gary Bratland	Carol Kramer Cindy Nelson Kathy Benke	Denise Bernatz Greta Poser Peggy Twait	Carol Kramer Mike Bauer	Peggy Twait Connie Larson
Sunday, 01/14/24	Mark Jungerberg Student Student Student	Brian Neuberger Student Student Student	Judy Benson Student Student	Gayle Garrity Student Student	Dennis Van Drunen Student	Mia Martin Student
Sunday, 01/21/24	Joe Palubicki Kathy Benke Angela Thompson Jenny Goede	Don Peterson Brent Herber Steve Cone John Larkie	Jana Brinkman Karen Jacobson Carmen Hannon	Donna Peterson Amy Halverson Marie Holmquist	Karen Jacobson Carmen Hannon	Tim Laib Mary Larkie
Sunday, 01/28/24	Jeremy Johnson Cindy Nelson Alison Prodzinski Dennis Van Drunen	Denise Bernatz Mike Bernatz Marilee Fish Gayle Garrity	Nancy Hauschildt Karen Hemker Sharon Neitzke	Sheri Maier Greta Poser Karen Jacobson	Paul Birkeland Barbara Birkeland	Connie Larson Mary Reeck

January 2024

			Charter Service- Monday's @ 7 pm—channel 986 HBC Service- Wednesday's @ 5 pm- channel 20	Charter Service– Monday's @ 7 pm—channel 9 HBC Service– Wednesday's @ 5 pm– channel 2		
						11:30 am- Indoor Family BBQ
						10:30 am- Modern worship
						Modern Working
			6:30 pm - Confirmation	•		o:30 am – Sundav School
			4:45 pm- FEAST Meal	9:00 am- Quilters		8:30 am- Traditional Worship
			31	30	29	28
						10:30 am- Modern Worship
			6:30 pm- Confirmation	7:00 pm- Sons of Norway	5:30 pm- Youth Committee	9:30 am – Sunday School
		7:00 pm- Adult Choir Rehearsal	4:45 pm– FEAST Meal	9:00 am- Quilters	9:30 am- Social Concerns	8:30 am- Traditional Worship
2/	20	25	24	23	2.2	12
27	96	27	7.6	3	2	2
						11:45 am- WIN Chili Lunch
						10:30 am- Modern Worship
			6:30 pm- Confirmation			9:30 am- Cinnamon Roll Sale
		7:00 pm- Adult Choir Rehearsal	4:45 pm- FEAST Meal	9:00 am- Quilters		9:30 am- Sunday School
		1:30 pm- Hannah Circle	1:30 pm– Esther Circle	Newsletter Articles Due		8:30 am– Traditional Worship
20	19	18	17	16	15	14
						4:00 pm- Epiphany Tea
		7:00 pm- Adult Choir Rehearsal	6:30 pm- Confirmation			10:30 am- Modern Worship
	1:00 pm– Game Day	12:00 pm- Blood Drive	4:45 pm- FEAST Meal	6:30 pm– Council Report	6:30 pm- WIN	9:30 am- Sunday School
	Annual Reports Due	10:00 am- Welcome & Worship	12:00 pm- Safety & Security	9:00 am- Quilters	9:00 am- WELCA	8:30 am-Traditional Worship
13	12	11	10	9	8	7
		7:00 pm- Adult Choir Rehearsal				
		10:00 am- CLC Book Group	NO FEAST meal	Office Closed	Office Closed	
6	5	4	3	2	1	
Saturday	Friday	Thursday	Wednesday	Tuesday	Monday	Sunday

Church Council

PAST PRESIDENT

Jeremy Johnson

PRESIDENT

Steve Ringlien

PRESIDENT ELECT

Kati Stoltman

TREASURER

Mark Boysen

SECRETARY

Myrna Olson

AT LARGE

Scott Mlynczak

AT-LARGE

Tim Laib

Council Report: November 14, 2023

PRESENT: Pastor Short, Pastor Massa, Steve Ringlien, Tim Laib, Jeremy Johnson, Mark Boysen, Kati Stoltman, Myrna Olson

ABSENT: Scott Mlynczak

Steve called the meeting to order at 6:35 p.m. Kati opened with devotions. Jeremy will have devotions in December.

APPROVAL OF AGENDA

Kati moved, Jeremy seconded, carried to approve the agenda.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Tim moved, Kati seconded, carried to approve the October 10, 2023, minutes.

TREASURER'S REPORT

Mark presented the following October financial report:

October 2023 Central Lutheran Church Financial Report

Operating Fund

Monthly Income fell short of Budget by -\$9,828 and short of expenditures by -\$17,943.

	Monthly	Budget	Diff vs Budget
Income	\$38,622	\$48,450	-\$9,828
Expenses	\$56,565	\$51,783	-\$4,782
Gain/Loss	-\$17,943	-\$3,333	-\$14,610

YTD we have income minus expenses of -\$47,483. That's good compared to the Budgeted Loss of -\$78,958 for this YTD. We are falling behind the giving budget but making up for that by having lower than budgeted expenses.

Child Care

YTD gain of \$44,833 and fund balance of \$124,514. They're doing ok for the year.

Child Care	Oct '23	Child Care	YTD
Income	\$71,833	Income	\$669,782.23
Expenses	\$56,507	Expenses	\$624,949.34
Gain/Loss	\$15,325	Gain/Loss	\$44,833

Following discussion, Jeremy moved, Tim seconded, carried to approve the Treasurer's Report.

OLD BUSINESS

Feast Meal

Council will be preparing tater tot hot dish and also serving at the Feast on November 15.

NEW BUSINESS

Organ Committee

Discussion was held on creating an Organ Committee for the purpose of raising funds for the upcoming work to be completed on the organ. No final decisions were made.

Church Council

PAST PRESIDENT

Jeremy Johnson

PRESIDENT

Steve Ringlien

PRESIDENT ELECT

Kati Stoltman

TREASURER

Mark Boysen

SECRETARY

Myrna Olson

AT LARGE

Scott Mlynczak

AT-LARGE

Tim Laib

Council Report (Continued)

NEW BUSINESS CONTINUED

Annual Meeting

Discussion was held regarding setting a date and time for the annual congregational meeting. Following discussion, it was decided the meeting would be held on Sunday, February 11, 2024, at 11:45 a.m.

Nominating Committee

Pastor Short informed the Council that the Nominating Committee will be providing candidates for the positions of President Elect, Secretary, At-Large, Foundation, and Nominating Committee. These positions will be presented at the Annual Meeting.

Central Lutheran Church Child Care Center 2024 Tuition Contract

An updated Child Care Center 2024 Tuition Enrollment Contract was presented to Council for consideration and approval. Following discussion, Jeremy moved, Kati seconded, carried to approve the 2024 contract as presented.

STAFF REPORTS

Staff reports were reviewed.

- Pastors continue with Confirmation classes for the youth
- Fundraising with the youth groups
- Planning fall family day with board games and food
- Parenting Teens event
- · Attending community study with local pastors
- Registered for the National Youth Gathering (NYG)
- Planning breakfast with Santa in December to raise funds for the NYG
- Fourteen students were confirmed on October 29
- Preparations are being made for Advent
- The Messiah Sing-In will be on December 2, 2023, at 7:00 P.M. The North Star Boys Choir will also sing at the event.
- Child Care Center has 64 children enrolled serving 50 families

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Committee reports were reviewed.

- Worship and Welcome working to get volunteers for worship, oversaw the confirmation reception, and decorating the altar and church areas
- Property Committee, the front steps have been completed
- CLC Youth Committee is planning for the youth trip next summer

Tim moved, Kati seconded, carried to approve the staff and committee reports.

The next meeting will be December 12, 2023, at 6:30 P.M.

Closed with the Lord's Prayer. The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 P.M.

Myrna Olson

Secretary

FINANCIAL REPORT • • •

OPERATING FUND - November, 2023

Total Income: \$35,936.05 Total Expenses: \$69,916.86

Offering Goal:

December \$81,822.49

Thank you for your support of Central's ministry.

Gifts in memory or honor of someone

MEMORIALS

November 14, 2023 through December 12, 2023

UNDESIGNATED

Memory of Mary Hagen

Given by Bonnie Retzinger, John & Pat Ferden, Dwight & Gay Casper, Nancy Hylland,

Tom & Chris Wilmot, Paul & Karen Forde, Paul & Lori Ness, Myrna Olson, Robert & Dorothy Stoskopf, Gerald & Kathleen Ranallo, Denise Wendt, Terry Westby, Dennis & Karen Cleveland, Eric Pawlowski, John &

Beverly Keiper, Kathy Hovell, Daniel & Suzanne Parker, Kim & Darcy O'laughlin, Conway & Elizabeth Elton, Michael & Jane Voelker, James & Jane Palmer, MaryAnn Severson

Memory of Luther Ulirch

Given by Emily Ulirch

Memory of Tracy (Cummings) McRae

Given by Jim & Dixie Commings

MUSIC

Memory of Gene Olstad

Given by Conway & Beth Elton, Gary & Audrey Urness

YOUTH

Memory of Mary Hagen

Given by Don & Joni Klagge

WIN

Memory of Mike Bernatz's Birthday

Given by Don & Joni Klagge

CHILDCARE

Memory of Mary Hagen

Given by Arla Hjelmeland

THRIVENT CHOICE DOLLARS

Abbie Henningson, Marilyn Marquardt, Charlene Staff, Keith Staff

Designated Gifts in November

Building Maintenance Fund	\$788.00
Lutheran Disaster Relief	\$100.00
Funeral Fund	\$150.00
WIN	\$3,265.00
WVS Food Shelf	\$204.00
Music & Arts	\$50.00
Hand bells	\$15.00
Youth Fund	\$720.00
Youth Mission Trip	\$185.19
Sunday School	\$109.00
Feast	\$981.46
Memorials	\$80.00

Budget/ Mission Conversation

Jan. 14th @ 10:30 AM in Grace Hall

Sunday School Epiphany Family
Sunday Grace Hall @ 9:30 AM



259 W. Wabasha Winona, MN 55987 www.centrallutheranchurch.org office@centrallutheranchurch.org 507.452.5156

Return Service Requested

What's coming up

Jan. 1st & 2nd Office Closed

Jan. 7th Epiphany Tea @ 4 PM

Jan. 11th Blood Drive @ 12 PM

Jan. 12th Annual Reports due & Game Day @ 1 PM

Jan. 14th WIN Chili Lunch @ 11:45 AM

Jan. 28th Indoor Family BBQ @ 11:30 AM

Feb. 11th @ 11:30 AM in Grace Hall

NON-PROFIT ORG. U.S. POSTAGE PAID Permit #145 Winona, MN 55987